February 9, 2006

The Union County Board of Commissioners met in a special meeting on Thursday, February, 2006, at 6:00 p.m. at the Union County Agricultural Center, Room 162, located at 3230-D Presson Road, Monroe, North Carolina, for the purpose of participating as a member of the MCIC (Mayors-Commissioners Issues Conference). The following were

PRESENT:

Chairman Roger Lane, Vice Chairman Hughie Sexton, Commissioner Kevin Pressley (joined the meeting at approximately 7:15 p.m.), Commissioner Stony Rushing (joined the meeting at approximately

7:00 p.m.), and Commissioner Richard Stone

ABSENT:

None

MAYORS AND **COUNCIL MEMBERS** PRESENT:

Town of Indian Trail, Mayor Franklin Deese, Town of Marshville; Mayor Mike Cognac, Village Of Marvin; Mayor Bobby Kilgore, City of Monroe; Mayor Linda Paxton, Town of Stallings; James Simpson, Jr., Mayor of Town of Hemby Bridge; Mayor Larry Simpson, Town of Unionville; Mayor Gary Underwood, Town of Waxhaw; Mayor Tracey Clinton, Village of Wesley Chapel, Jim Mullis, Council Member, Village of Wesley Chapel, Mayor Tony Maye, Town of Wingate, and

Mayor Richard Williams, Town of Fairview; Mayor Sandy Moore,

Mayor Nancy Anderson, Town of Weddington

MAYORS ABSENT:

Mayor Rick Becker, Town of Mineral Springs and Mayor John Ross,

Village of Lake Park

OTHERS PRESENT:

Attect.

Mike Shalati, County Manager; Lynn G. West, Clerk to the Board of Commissioners; Amy McCollum, Clerk, Town of Weddington, Brian Matthews, Town Administrator, Town of Stallings, Dryw Blanchard, Town Administrator, Town of Wingate, Jerry Simpson, Extension Director, Jim Carpenter, President of Union County Chamber of Commerce, Kathy Bragg, Executive Director, Union County Chapter of the American Red Cross, Duke Prestridge, Town of Weddington, Pat Beekman, Union County Homeland Security Director, John C. Miller, Alderman, Town of Hemby Bridge, Elizabeth Long, Town of Fairview, Wanda Smith, Director, Union County Parks and Recreation, and

members of the press

During the meeting, the following issues were discussed:

Minutes of the May 26, 2005, MCIC Meeting were approved.

2. Mayor's Role in Disaster Response

3. Update on Adequate Public Facilities Ordinance

4. "Cows are Cheaper than Kids" . . . How to Keep the Farmers Farming

At the conclusion of the discussion, at approximately 8:15 p.m., Commissioner Stone moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion was passed unanimously.

Allest.	Read and Approved:
Lynn G. West, Clerk to the Board	Roger Lane, Chairman
*********	******